SOUTHPORT GUN CLUB, Inc.

Monthly Meeting
January 14, 2020

Attendance:

e Brian Boehm, Ken Normandy, Steve Close, Beau Bosovich, Jim Conti, Bill Means and Cecilia Lucas
e 13 regular members were in attendance

Opening — Brian

e Brian called the meeting to order at 7:01 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Secretary’s report — Ken Normandy for Cecilia Lucas:

e Ken read the December minutes (abbreviated) no corrections and they were approved as read.
Treasurer’s report — Bill Means:

2019 Year End reflected a positive income of $6,185 mainly attributed to the rental property income.
Expenditures to date were for utilities and maintenance.

Membership report — Steve Close:

e 81 Regular members, 9 Senior for total of 90.

e Collected $760 in dues and 17 reminder notices to be issued.

e One dues credit reported.

¢ Second Reading for Phil Brenner will be held at the February meeting.

Rifle Team — No report
Pistol League — Bill Means:

e Fall league results have been finalized for the banquet on Sunday, January 19, 2020.
e Rifle League sign up is this week with sessions beginning the week of January 20%.

Maintenance — Jim Conte:

e Recently there have been issues with the "Range Commander” system. Jim will reach out to Paul
Baumann (the individual that crafted the system) and determine if there may be an easier/less
expensive solution to correct the issues. If not, there may be a possibility that a new system will
be needed.

e There still is a need for 2 more individuals to fill the maintenance crew slots. Brian will send a note
to the membership to attempt to solicit additional volunteers.

Rental — Tony DelFrate:

¢ No major issues — all is going well with the tenants.

Match Director — Brain Boehm for Dora Potekin:

e Sectional scheduled for January 17,18 and 19 has 47 participants. All necessary arrangements
have been handled.

Hunter Education — Beau Bosovich:
¢ Nothing new.
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Communications — Deborah Spanic:

e Deborah noted if anyone has any articles or noteworthy items please forward them to her @
newsletter@southportmasters.org. She is always appreciative to receive additional content for
the newsletter.

Old Business:

¢ New Release & Indemnification procedure working — collected quite a few from the new box.
¢ Sign in Sheet — appears to be working well.

New Business:

e Bullseye targets are the only ones allowed on site. No silhouette targets. Brian will send a note to
the membership reminding them.

e Bylaw and Membership applications are still under review. It is anticipated to have final versions
completed shortly.

e Website — it was noted the contact information for various events/items is missing. This will be
added to ensure smoother communication/accessibility.

¢ Another reminder that additional Maintenance Crew members are needed. Crew members receive
full year dues credit for only 34 to 36 hours of volunteer time per year.

Announcements:

e Fall Pistol League Banquet at Birchwood Grill January 19" @ 6:30 PM.
e The next maintenance party is scheduled for June 20% - all members are welcome to participate.
e Brain will secure another trauma kit to replace the missing one.

For the Good of the Order:

e Tom Becker agreed to work on the submittal for the NRA Gold medal Club application due in
February.

e Extensive discussion occurred on the collection of SGC members’ NRA membership
numbers/renewal information.

Adjourn Meeting:
e Brian adjourned the meeting 7:45 PM

Respectfully submitted:

Cecilia Lucas
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